MINUTES of Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee Meeting

September 21, 2016


The Bi-Monthly meeting of the Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee was called to order at 10:02 a.m. on Wednesday, September 21, 2016 at the West Los Angeles office of CD11 Councilman Mike Bonin, 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90025.  The meeting was chaired by Linda Guagliano (MVCC Liaison) and attended by Rudy Guevara (LADOT Western District Engineer), Len Nguyen (CD11 Field Deputy), and Officer Paul Ramlo (LAPD West Traffic Division CTSU).  

All present signed the attendance sheet and approved the Minutes of the July 20, 2016 meeting. 

Agenda items were then discussed as follows.

LADOT Agenda Items:
Old Business -       


Item #1:  Following up on a request to convert the intersection of Ocean View Ave. and Charnock Rd. to an all-way STOP, Rudy G. said that a study had been completed but he did not have the written results to bring to this meeting.  However, he later e-mailed the complete results of the engineering study, which said the “review and supporting data failed to satisfy any of this Department’s guidelines for the installation of all-way stop sign control at this intersection.  All-way stop signs are installed for the purpose of assigning right-of-way to traffic in a safe and efficient manner at locations having relatively large volumes of traffic on all approaching directions.” Also, a review of recent LAPD records of reported traffic collisions did not show a problem with lack of stop sign control at this intersection.  [No further action by this Committee.]       

Item #2:  Rudy G. reported that a study has not yet been done re: the request for installation of a flashing crosswalk across Washington Pl. at the corner of either Marcasel Ave. or East Blvd. for pedestrian traffic to and from the Oval.  He said there is a huge backlog of studies to be done, not enough LADOT engineers available, and priority is assigned to requests including safety issues and those from City Council offices and the LAPD.  [Tabled for further LADOT follow-up report at the next meeting.] 

Item #3:  Re: stakeholder complaints about drivers speeding on Marco Pl. and blowing through a STOP sign at Marco and Maplewood, Officer Ramlo said no speeding has so far been recorded by LAPD observers or a speed trailer deployed on Marco at Redwood.  He has been there four times for an hour each time, and saw no speeding and wrote only one ticket.  Traffic is not heavier since schools reopened and he didn’t see anyone blowing through the STOP sign.  Re: stakeholders’ request for LADOT to look into the need for additional STOP signs on Marco for speed and safety control due to many children walking on Marco to nearby schools, Rudy G. said he will run accident reports for the entire stretch from Beethoven to Walgrove for pedestrian and vehicle accidents and report back at the next meeting.  Officer Ramlo says no further action needed by LAPD at this time.   [Tabled for LADOT follow-up report at the next meeting.]


Item #4:  Following up on a visibility problem for drivers turning left (south) onto Walgrove Ave. from Marco Pl., due to a short red zone on the southeast corner which allows parking too close to the corner and obstructs drivers’ ability to see oncoming northbound traffic, Rudy G. said LADOT will measure, do the necessary paperwork and paint the curb to correct this visibility problem as soon as possible.  [Tabled for LADOT follow-up report at the next meeting.]

New Business –


Item #1:  As reported in the Agenda and discussed at the meeting, installation of an all-way STOP sign control at Stoner Ave. and Allaseba Drive was authorized and reported by Rudy G. in an 8/24/16 e-mail.  At the meeting Rudy G. confirmed that the STOP sign and markings were installed on Sept. 19th.  [No action required by this Committee.] 
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Other Agenda Items: 

Old Business -  

Item #1:  Re: whether two businesses, a Tate Cookie dealership and a car dealership -- both operating on Bledsoe Ave. and storing/parking their business vehicles on this residential street and allegedly preventing residents from using the parking spaces -- are operating there under proper business licenses, Len N. reported only that he returned to the location after Street Services finished their tree trimming work and saw only residents’ vehicles parked on the street.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.] 


Item #2:  In a follow-up report by Officer Ramlo addressing survey and enforcement action re: drivers reportedly running several STOP signs on Lucille Ave. between Beethoven St. and Walgrove Ave. next to two schools, he said returned to the location after schools reopened, saw only a few people fail to completely stop at the STOP signs and also talked with several residents.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.]  

Item #3:  Re: stakeholder complaints about a junk sorting/scrap metal business operating on the street at Wade St. and Pacific Ave. with noise, trash and excessive use of parking spaces and a request by neighbors for enforcement for any legal violations, Len N. reported that he drove by the location, saw only one pick-up truck with junk in it parked there and observed no other business activity or junk sorting.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.] 

Item #4:  Following up on a report from a stakeholder that a large RV (CA license 1HDN996) parks for weeks at a time on Palms Blvd. in the vicinity of Maplewood and Ashwood and currently was parked near those streets on Appleton Way, Officer Ramlo said he found the RV and talked with the owner (“Nicole”), who lives in the vehicle and says she is aware of the 72-hour parking limit on residential streets and will abide by it in the future.  [No further action by this Committee.] 
New Business  -


Item #1:  Following up on a stakeholder’s report that dozens of cars speed south through the Frances Ave./Caswell Ave. intersection STOP, blowing through at 30-60 mph every afternoon from 12 noon and 6 p.m., Officer Ramlo reported that LAPD will investigate the complaint during the specified afternoon hours and advise of the survey and enforcement results.  [Tabled for a further report at the next meeting.]

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

The next Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 16, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. at the Council District 11 West Los Angeles office, 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90025.






Submitted by Linda J. Guagliano, Chair
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